THE






                
LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION

The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
Management Committee meeting held at Parkfield Liscard CC on Wednesday 23rd February 2011 at 6.00pm.  

Before the meeting started a number of photographs were taken of the sponsor presenting to the President sets of cricket stumps for Premier League clubs in season 2011.

See Appendix 2

Present:

Eric Hadfield (President)




John Rotheram (Cricket Chair) 

Chris Weston (Hon Sec) 




Malcolm Barber (Hon Treasurer)

Alan Bristow (Club and Ground Chair)



John Williams (Publicity and Sponsorship Chair)

Mike Leddy (Deputy Cricket Chair, Fixtures Secretary 3rd XIs)



The meeting commenced at circa 6.10 pm. 


Malcolm Barber took the Chair. 

	Agenda item


	Recorded Minute



	1

Apologies

	· Malcolm Barber formally welcomed John Williams to his first Management Committee meeting.

· There were no apologies.



	2a

Minutes of previous meeting

and

Action Points


	· The Jan 2011 minutes were discussed. 
· The Jan 2011 minutes were then signed as a fair and accurate record of the meeting by the Chair. 
· The Action Points from the Jan 2011  meeting were considered


	2b

Matters arising


	· Most of these would be taken en passant as usual.



	3

SGM 

22 02 2011:

Matters arising
	· The Hon Sec had typed the first draft of the SGM minutes at speed 

· There had yet not been time for M/C to evaluate these properly. 
· The Chairman had no wish to be dwell on this matter longer than was necessary but explained to the meeting his own concern that there should be proper cover in place for M/C following the outcome of this meeting. 
· CW was keen that the minutes should go up on the website without delay.

· JW clarified that 3rd XI team sheets would now be taken away by the opposing captains and used to check the other team as entered on play cricket. They were to be kept for a year.

· MB observed that it was vital that the checking of the 3rd XIs should be “spot on” in 2011. This was agreed. It should be better this year as there were more 3rd XI ARSs in use the season, Mike Leddy was no longer on his own trying to cover five separate divisions.



	4

Club & Ground Chairman's Report
	· Eight more clubs required PQS inspection. The question was, should we pay for them to be done as well? M/C again unanimously agreed that this should take place. Three of these eight clubs (Maghull, Wavertree and Sefton Park) had declined to take part in this process last year. The other five clubs were St Helens Rec, Alder, Sutton, Moorfield and Birkenhead St Mary's. 
· It was agreed that AB should write to all eight of them in the same way offering a PQS inspection and make clear in the letter that possession of a current PQS survey was mandatory for any club for them to be promotable to the Premier Division of any Premier League and that this was an ECB directive.

· AB said that he would now contact Martin Ford to facilitate the inspection of the remaining eight (?) “yet to be done” PQS clubs.
· AB was disappointed that he had received only one detailed reply (from Caldy CC) to the 13 PQS reports commissioned in 2010. It was agreed that AB should send a second letter to the 12 remaining clubs; the letter should make clear the need for acknowledgement and reply.

· AB moved the discussion on to the quite separate club and ground letters which had been sent to all clubs at the end of 2010 season based on the umpire’s comments, pink sections etc. He had received one further response from a club; this had not been a very constructive reply. All the other clubs had ignored the club and ground report. The matter was discussed. It was decided that the situation was rather like trying to take a horse to water, the horse could not be made to drink. There was nothing else to be done and AB should leave the matter at that point. M/C through AB had tried hard.

· AB moved on to consider umpires cards and the matter of the Fair Play reports to ECB. We had to do this too in order to comply with ECB accreditation requirements in 2011. We had the required four categories on our umpire’s cards already. 
· ECB was clear that Premier League sides needed to score greater than 14/20 points on average if they were to be reaching the required standard for Premier League clubs. AB wanted to make a presentation to the MCUA as well as to the L&DCC pre-season meeting i.e. presentations to all our clubs and to all the umpires. This was also agreed. MB was asked if he would facilitate a slot for AB at the MCUA pre-season meeting.

· The marks needed to improve relative to last season, it was important that umpires all did the same thing. Getting a mark of 14/20 meant that at least two “5/5” marks would be needed on the card. ECB said that a mark of 17/20 should be awarded for a "very good pitch".

· AB felt that we should produce descriptor cards to help umpires, there was a cost implication. It was further suggested that the descriptor cards should be done so as to be the same size as the new Laws Book such that the card would fit inside it and thereby be protected. This was unanimously agreed.
· A lot of information would need to be put on the descriptor card. The precise form of the card was debated at length. The Pitch Criteria would take two sides, the Pitch plus Outfield two more sides and the Fair Play criteria would take a final two sides i.e. six sides in all. These were all ECB requirements and they all needed to be there. 
· It should be made clear by AB in his presentation to MCUA that any score of less than 2 marks in a given category required further explanation. Similarly a total mark of less than 12/20 would also require further explanation. 
· AB moved on to discuss the captains reports on club and ground and which also represented a major issue. A lengthy debate followed. 
· It was felt that we needed more guidance on this from Paul Bedford. AB would go back to Paul Bedford to check precisely which system we should use.

· AB turned finally to L&DCC club and ground inspections. 8 or 10 had been carried out last year. A number of inspections were now quite old. 2008 inspections were felt to be far too old. AB wanted to do more inspections and to get many of the clubs reassessed. 



	 5
Publicity & Sponsorship  Matters

	· John William's made his first report to M/C.

· PL had rung; he had talked to JW for more than an hour. PL had been keen to hear what had happened at the SGM. He had been shocked to hear that the clubs had voted 35/0 in favour of proposal 3. 
· A discussion on PL's attitude followed.

· JW who went on to say that he would like to produce  articles for the official website 


	6a

Hon Treas Report
	· The Hon Treas notified M/C of the current balances: 
· MB then considered the issue of FWH and the situation relating to them having been fined for allegedly not having handed in any of the captain’s cards relating to umpires in 2010. MB would write to FWH.

· MB noted that he had made the agreed contribution of £360 to Hightown CC in view of the clubhouse fire there. The contribution was based on a notional figure of £10 per club. This is precisely what this committee had done in respect of Bootle CC when they had reached the national finals of the Cockspur Cup as it then was in 2010.

· JW raised the issue of the current PDP i.e. the junior's Player Development Programme. The programme was going extremely well, there had been a lot of very high quality work taking place with the lads; the feedback was unusually consistent and positive. JW was quite clear that cricket within the L&DCC would benefit as a result of having run this course.


	6b
Website Matters


	lpoolcomp

· MB had had his meeting with Mike Brassey; work was now in progress on the site.

· There are a number of working areas. 
· There was a new column headed “M/C Bulletins” so that the things that clubs is really needed to take action upon was more clearly displayed on the site. The left-hand column headed News would continue to be where titles such as those from Paul Edwards would be displayed

play cricket
· There was little to report here. 



	7
Cricket Chairman's Report


	· There had not been a cricket committee meeting yet and so there was little to report, the first one was to take place next week on 1st March at 7:30 PM at Sefton Park CC. CW would be reminding members of this committee of this meeting this coming weekend.

· The draw for the L&DCC preliminary rounds for the ECB National T20 Cup Competition (formally known as the Cockspur Cup) took place with the kind assistance of a lady member of Parkfield Liscard CC who expertly assisted JR. See Appendix 1. 
· The letter from Dave Reynolds to CW was discussed. The letter had already been circulated. The letter was brief and set out the position as had already been outlined to this committee.

· A discussion on feeder leagues post 2012 followed.
· CW was to write a holding letter of reply to Dave Reynolds. 

· MB raised the issue of a request from a player. Was it possible for him to be dual registered between two clubs at the same time? The matter was debated. This had never been allowed in the past and the answer was a clear “no”. 

	8
Hon Secretary's 

Report 


	· The Surface mail correspondence was discussed first.
· All letters as per the Jan 2011 M/C meeting had been sent.
· The various letters from Liverpool CC in respect of 2011 fixtures were mentioned, it was felt that these had been considered in sufficient detail already. 

· A catalogue had been received from RAM and most other officers on M/C seemed to have been favoured in the same way.

· Messrs ASA had written offering sports insurance services, CW intended to file this until the time he that our insurance was due in order to obtain an alternative quotation.
· The LCB had sent hardcopy of the information from ECB about discipline. This information had already been put on the website and was considered to have been dealt with adequately by this process.
· The LCB had sent the minutes of AGM 2010 ready for AGM 2011.
· The E mail correspondence was then discussed.
· There had been a request from Andy Hayhurst at LCB to the L&DCC that we should consider running two additional representative junior sides, one U13 the other U15. It seemed a good idea to enter a side in the U15s though; this was called the Michael Roche Trophy. This was unanimously agreed. JW would now go back to Geoff Yates with an agreement that the L&DCC should enter a side in this competition. JW informed that this competition had changed a little over time but it was still a prestigious competition.

· CW had written a second time to Prestatyn CC in respect of a player flatly restating the previous decision of M/C in respect of the lad’s registration. 

· The issue of the registration of another player currently registered to Prestatyn CC was then discussed. M/C agreed unanimously that the player would be allowed to transfer registration irrespective of the complaint from Prestatyn CC. There was no contract involved here.


	9
LCB/ECB/

LCC Matters


	· A brief discussion followed relating to the LCB AGM.

· CW would write to the LCB Chairman.

	10a

Fixture Secretary

(1st & 2nd XI’s) 

Report


	· Phil Lovgreen had not made a formal report as such to this meeting which was theoretically surprising given the current and recent pressures to produce 2011's fixtures but it was entirely consistent with his previous behaviour. 



	10b          Registration Sec's Report

	· EH reported that, seemingly as usual, “business” was very slow. It seemed ridiculous that, with one or two honourable exceptions, so few clubs could be bothered to start on this process and avoid a panic early in April.

	11
AOB


	· The production of the Handbooks was discussed.

· The rules for the Echo Cup were needed for the R&R Handbook. We needed decisions from the Echo.

· The Echo Cup draw was due next Wednesday.

· We also needed to enter the cost of MCUA umpires in 2011 into the Handbook somewhere at the agreed figure of £38 per man per game. 
· MB was due to see the Bradford league contact again soon. MB was to order the TCS software and send it to him so they could load it on the computers. 

· The training day would start at 12 noon; there would be a working lunch with a plate of sandwiches and coffee/tea available on one side of the room.

· It would be useful to commission John Isterling to run a second course as backup. 
· ML raised the issue of when we would actually carry out the draws for the later rounds of the BFS KO Ray Digman Cup. The reply was that draws would have to be made promptly. They could be carried out at a convenient Cr Co or M/C meeting, we could not afford to wait until all the clubs had finished playing that particular round; it would take too long. The complication was that the dates for these rounds was now played-by and not played-on.



	12
Dates of next meetings

	· Cr Co
 
              Tues 1st March 2011 Sefton Park CC 7.30 pm 
· M/C 

             Thur 10th March Sefton Park CC 6.00pm
· Pre Season SGM 
             Tues 12th  April Sefton Park CC 7.30 pm




Appendix 1 

ECB National T20 Cup

	Hightown 
	v
	Ainsdale

	Highfield
	v
	Formby

	1 Maghull
	v
	New Brighton

	1 Highfield v Formby
	v
	Parkfield

	2 Ainsdale v Hightown
	v
	Rainford

	 2 St Helens
	v
	Newton le Willows

	3 Ormskirk
	v
	Wallasey

	3 Sefton Park
	v
	Alder

	4 S&B
	v
	Northern

	4 Bootle
	v
	 Rainhill
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